








24th Sept 2013

Dear PathSoc,

Re: Travel Bursary to ESP Congress, Lisbon 01-04.09.2013,
       T&CB 2013 08
I attended the European Society of Pathology Congress at the Centre de Congressos in Lisbon, Portugal in September 2013, and would like to express my gratitude for the travel grant received from the Pathological Society to cover part of my travel expenses with a sum of £324.00, including flights, hotel stay in Lisbon for two nights and conference registration, the remaining being funded from my local study leave budget. I attended the conference not only to present my poster on ‘Primary solitary fibrous tumour of the liver with malignant transformation –  a case report and review of literature’, but also to attend an international pathology conference and to have an opportunity to listen to many excellent lectures and slide seminars during my stay. 

I arrived in Lisbon on the morning of 2nd September, and travelled straight to the conference centre, where I attended talks on experts in the fields of pulmonary pathology, dermatopathology, uropathology, soft tissue pathology as well as a lecture by Professor S Lucas. On 3rd September I presented the above poster, which was an interesting but rare case I felt was a valuable contribution to the conference. 

The various talks I attended will be beneficial in my daily practice as I have just finished my training and will take up a consultant post at Frimley Park Hospital on 1st October where I will be the lead pathologist for Uropathology. I will also be part of the general histology reporting rota, and the various talks and slide sessions I attended have given me a useful up to date knowledge in many of the histopathology subspecialities.
Many thanks.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Anna Silvanto FRCPath

